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Re: 1.25 million 0-3 year olds being screened for Mental Illness

To whom it may concern,

My wife and I are very concerned about 0-3 year olds being screened for mental illness. Their brains are not fully developed at this young age and they are not a toy or a robot, they are young human beings and they should be given the chance to naturally develop.

We feel that it is ridiculous to even consider screening them for mental illness or even determine if there is a likelihood of them developing mental illness later in life when they are at such a young age.

We have two children of our own and we know that it took several years for them to develop into young adults and be able to make their own decisions in life, as opposed to them being singled out or treated like sheep and not given the basic rights and opportunity of a human being to develop and display their own personality. We feel that the screening would have a detrimental result on a child’s development if it proceeds.

We are opposed to psychiatric drugs and electric shock as we have never encountered anyone who has had a positive outcome from this treatment.
There are other natural approaches that are less invasive and which can be helpful, such as a thorough medical examination and checking for any deficiencies in basic nutrients, vitamins etc. 

We would like to strongly reiterate that we are very much opposed to mental health screening for 0-3 year olds and can we please let children be children and not interfere with their development and let parents be the ones to guide the children’s development and growth until they become young adults.

Yours sincerely,
Dave and Karolyn Bromwell
Mt Pleasant WA 6153


